
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 19 JULY 2007


COS.91/07
USE OF COUNCIL TAX ON SECOND HOMES

(Public and Press excluded by virtue of Paragraph 3 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972)

The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.67/07 advising that at the time of setting the 2007/08 Budget, the amount of funds received from Council Tax on Second Homes had not been confirmed.  The amount was now known and the Executive had been asked to consider how to allocate the funds on 2 July 2007 (EX.159/07).

The Director advised that most of the income raised from Council Tax discount goes to the County Council.  The funds received by the City are made up from the income raised by the District and the share of the income received by the County Council.  She suggested that the funds should be spent in line with the Council's Corporate priorities and the Director reminded Members that around £100,000 had been available for 2006/07 and those funds had been split between Housing and Economic Development.

The Director advised that for 2007/08 the allocation was £117,000 and it was likely that Carlisle City Council would receive a similar amount for 2008/09 unless a longer-term arrangement with the County Council was negotiated.

The Executive decided to:

“1.  Allocate the necessary funds to continue the Housing Enabling Officer Post.

2.  Request the Carlisle Partnership to consider how the balance of funds from Council Tax on Second Homes should be spent.

3.  Refer the Report and the comments of the Carlisle Partnership to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

4.  Receive a further Report on the final proposals.”

RESOLVED – 1) That the Committee asks the Executive to consider proposals on this item made by Members of this Committee in addition to the suggestions from the Carlisle Partnership;

2) That the Committee gives strong support to allocating the amount of money available from the Council Tax on Second Homes to the Small Scale Community Project Fund which has proved to be a very successful scheme in the first year.







